Newhouse Academy pauses trousers-only uniform policy after parent backlash
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Parents have expressed strong discontent following Newhouse Academy’s announcement of a new uniform policy requiring all pupils, both boys and girls, to wear plain black trousers, effectively ending the option for girls to wear skirts. The school, located in Heywood, sent the notification to families ahead of the Easter break, with the policy intended to take effect from September.
The letter, authored by headteacher Alex Burnham, outlined the school’s intention to “move away from skirts being a part of the girl’s uniform” to create a more inclusive, practical, and comfortable environment. However, this decision has sparked considerable backlash among parents, particularly those whose children are due to start at the academy in the upcoming school year.
One mother, whose daughter will be joining Year 7 this autumn, expressed her frustration to the Manchester Evening News. She criticised the school for not mentioning the change during previous open evening events, stating that if she had been aware of the trousers-only policy at the time, she “would never have considered this school.” She added that both existing families and incoming parents are “in uproar” over the measure, describing it as discriminatory against females and restricting young girls’ ability to wear clothing that reflects their identity.
In response to concerns, headteacher Burnham emphasised that the decision had been made after “careful and thoughtful consideration,” including reviewing guidance from other schools and seeking feedback from the school community. He explained: “We have decided that all students will now wear trousers as part of their standard school uniform, thus creating a more inclusive, practical and comfortable learning environment for all.”
Burnham further highlighted that the change aimed to promote equality, consistency, and comfort, while supporting the school’s broader efforts to foster “an inclusive culture, where every student feels respected, represented and is ready to learn.”
Following the negative feedback, the school has put the proposal on hold to allow for additional consultation. In a subsequent letter and statement to the Manchester Evening News, Burnham wrote: “We have been hugely heartened by the response to our proposal... There have been lots of positive comments from parents, staff and the students themselves.” Nevertheless, acknowledging ongoing concerns, he stated the school would “pause the decision to proceed with our proposal so that we can further listen to the views of our community.” The school plans to make a final announcement later this term.
Newhouse Academy is not the only school moving towards a trousers-only policy. Fred Longworth High in Tyldesley will also implement a trousers-only uniform for girls starting this September, removing the option to wear pinafores. Similarly, secondary schools such as Buile Hill Academy in Salford, Moorside High School in Swinton, and Ellesmere Park High School in Eccles have recently introduced uniform changes limiting girls’ options, including prohibiting socks with skirts.
The shift reflects a broader trend in some UK schools towards more uniform policies that emphasise trousers for all pupils, with the stated aims of inclusivity and practicality prompting varied reactions from school communities.
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